



Dear Joanne,

RE: Richmond Loh's application for the FRDC Aquatic Animal Health training scholarship.

Richmond Loh one of the newest and youngest member of the Australian College of Veterinary Science, Aquatic Animal Health Chapter. He has worked on several collaborative projects in aquatic animal health when working in the DPIWE pathology laboratory in Tasmania. This included a contribution to the "National Survey of Diseases in Australian Abalone".

He has played an active role in promoting the aquatic animal health field to other veterinary colleagues through delivering presentations during national and state Australian Veterinary Association conferences, at Murdoch University and at the Australian College of Veterinary Scientists' Science Week.

The scholarship would assist this candidate, to garner further knowledge in aquatic animal health. With his continued penchant for public presentations, this investment will ultimately be shared to a wider audience. I support his application.

Sincerely,

Dr Matt Landos

Marko

Director, Future Fisheries Veterinary Service